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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR MAY 2, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander, Agent Ms. Rita McConville.
Guests: Mr. Chris MacKenzie, Whitman & Bingham Eng., Mr. Dave Perry, Dave Perry Construction.
4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Minutes were approved and signed for February 14th, March 21st.
Vouchers were approved and signed for Ms. McConville gas mileage for April. 

4:35 p.m. Mr. Chris MacKenzie, Whitman & Bingham Engineering. 5 Pine Road. Mr. MacKenzie showed the Board a plan for the system upgrade would be a Presby Environmental system with a variance.
1. 310 CMR 15.401(1) (g) Reduction of the required 100 feet setback between well and SAS to 71 feet setback proposed.
2.  52 feet setback from neighboring Breen property SAS. 

Mr. MacKenzie discussed the affected wells could be tested on a regular basis. A letter will be sent to the abutter to verify location of the well; Mr. MacKenzie will research in the Assessor’s office for owners’ information.  The Board was all set with Ms. McConville to validate the septic system as long as the system is outside the 50 foot radius. The Board required that the water quality will be tested on this well at 6 months than 12 months, continuing  yearly if  needed .
Mr. Chris MacKenzie, Whitman & Bingham Engineering. 111 North Common Road. Mr. MacKenzie showed the plan to the Board of the Variance/Local upgrade request:

1. 310 CMR 15.405 (1) (h) Reduction of separation from estimated high water table 4 feet required, 3 feet proposed.

The Board members were both in favor of the Variance/Local upgrade.

4:59 p.m. In open meeting the Board voted to go into Executive Session to have a discussion on 5 South Shore Road. Dr. Popik aye, Mr. Redkey aye. The Board announced to those present that they would reconvene in open session. 
5:13 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to end Executive Session. Mr. Redkey aye, Dr. Popik aye. 
5:14 p.m. Mr. Perry discussed title v that passed at 6 Garden Street for Dr. Ervin owner of the property. Mr. Perry had found a driven point well (50feet) from the neighbor at (22 Shore Ave) that had been dry. Mr. Perry will be requesting a new well on a later date for 6 Garden Street.

 Mr. Perry discussed  22 Shore Ave. had a well drilled was 405 feet deep, 96 feet away from neighbor at 6 Garden St. The Board looked at the location and approved.
5:31 p.m. Re-organization of Board Members. Mr. Redkey made the motion to have Dr. Popik remain the Chairman for the 1 year period. Dr. Popik accepted the motion.

5:32 p.m. Agents Update: 
1. Failed Title V letters to homeowners:  Discussed with the Board that letters are sent to owners once system failed, they may have up to2 years to replace system. Discussed difficulties when homes are in foreclosure or abandoned and lack an owner.  The office also receives a listing of homes sales from the Assessor’s office on a monthly basis.  The office is designing an Excel system for keeping track. The Board decided that a variety of notification letters would be needed for the various situations as mentioned above as follow-up letter to the owners. 
2. Air BNB application: Changes to the application form were discussed.  The Board suggested adding some stipulations to the application such as a required Title 5 Inspection of the septic system, limiting the number of guests to what the existing septic system will allow, limiting number of overnight guests.  The Board suggested a separate application when renter is having a party, they must supply porta johns on site as a back up to the amount of quests, Ms. McConville will research what other towns are doing to permit Air BNB and will bring information to future meeting.
3. Orders to Correct for Meadows at West Hill Condominiums:  Discussed having Town Council review the notice then send via certified mail to Mr. Victor Tavares they will be given 10 days comply. 
4. 180 State Rd East:  Sought a well application for a well to be re-drilled or repaired on May 7, more information on this will be updated at a future meeting along with a quarterly project status report.
The Board discussed the level and grade along with a total of up to 30 hours for Ms. Swedberg to work in the office as needed. 

Ms. McConville received a call from the Police Department regarding 54 East Road.  A possible flooding issue, homeowner was discovered deceased in home. Ms. McConville will start a file on this property as she seeks the next of kin.
6:21 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Redkey seconded the motion. All were in favor.
6:21 p.m. Meeting adjourned
___________________________     _______________________________                                                 
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  H. Christopher Redkey

        
 Minutes were signed by Board members on 6/20/2018                  Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
FY18 Compensation Plan

Septic System Failure in need of immediate upgrade letter

Bed and Breakfast/Lodging and Home rental services permit application

Order to Correct Violations

